
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

1.  NEW RESERVE PURCHASE:  MORRISON AVENUE 
 
 The Board considered a report by Bill Morgan, Property Consultant, regarding a proposal to purchase 

a property at 24 Morrison Avenue, Papanui, for a local park.  The report was submitted to the Board 
for its information, on the basis that a recommendation regarding the proposed purchase would be 
made to the Council by the Parks, Gardens and Waterways Committee. 

 
 The Board decided to advise the Committee that it supported the acquisition of the subject property 

on the terms and conditions outlined in the public excluded section of the report, and the subsequent 
classification of the land as Recreation Reserve pursuant to Section 17 of the Reserves Act 1977. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


